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Newsletter 1    4th January 2019 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

Welcome back and Happy New year.  We 

hope that you have all enjoyed Christmas 

and have spent time with family and 

friends, had some rest and relaxation. 

 

Please look out for the class termly letters 

which detail the learning we have planned 

for each class this term.  

 

We have a very brief Newsletter this 

week, primarily with information regarding 

forthcoming dates for your diaries. 

 

 

The week ahead……  January 2019 

Monday 7th: Art club—Mrs Moss, STEM club—

Mrs Prudence  

Tuesday 8th : Swimming Club—Mrs Goacher & 

Mrs Johnson  

Wednesday 9th: Cookery Club—Mrs Muggeridge & 

Mrs Boxall         No Football Club today 

Thursday 10th:  First Westgate swimming for 

Beech & Chestnut 

2.30—Chestnut class parent information meeting 

for French residential visit 

Dance Club—Miss Hall, Lego Club—Mrs. Pearmaine  

Friday 11th:  New Age Kurling SSP event at The 

Regis 

AAA Coaching sports club 

 

France Residential Visit –  

March 4— 8   2019 

For children in Chestnut class, payment is 

now available on school money for the 

France residential visit taking place in 

March 2019.  The total amount is £359 

but this can be made in instalments; just 

select the amount that you wish to pay and 

the balance will reduce accordingly. 

You will have received a kit list;  

please join us for our infor-

mation meeting on Thursday 

10th January at 2.30 when we 

will be able to give you further 

information and details for the visit.   

Class Assembly Dates, 8.45: 

 

Tuesday 5th February  -  Apple Class 

Tuesday 12th February  -  Maple Class 

Wednesday 27th February  -  Beech Class 

Tuesday 19th March  -  Chestnut Class 

AAA Coaching Dates Available: 

Friday 15th February 2019 (Inset) 

Monday 15th—Thursday 18th April 2019 

(Easter) 

Wednesday 3rd July 2019 (Inset) 

Monday 22nd—Friday 26th July 2019 

(Summer) 

Please contact ben@aaacoaching.co.uk for 

further details and to book places.  Please 

could we ask that places are booked and paid 

for in advance of the day to enable Ben to 

plan for appropriate staff cover.  We would 

like to avoid children turning up on the day 

expecting a place to be available. 



Diary Dates 2019 

Spring Term 2019: Thursday 3rd January – Friday 5th  April 

Half Term  -  Monday 18th February – Friday 22nd February 

Summer Term 2019:  Tuesday 23rd April – Friday 19th July 

Half Term  -  Monday 27th May  -  Friday 31st May 

2018/19 INSET days 

Friday 15th February 2019 

Wednesday 3rd July 2019 

Monday 22nd July 2019 

Tuesday 23rd July 2019 

 

Thursday 10th January, 9.30 – 11.30  -  Swimming starts for KS2 at Westgate 

Friday  11th January, 2.30  -  Chestnut Class France information sessions for parents/carers and children 

Friday 11th January, 10.00-12.00  -  SSP New Age Kurling at The Regis (selected Yr 5/6) 

Tuesday 15th January, 1.30-3.30  -  Year 2 Infant Agility Event at Westgate (details to follow) 

Thursday 17th January, 9.30 – 2.30  -  GAS Language Enrichment Day for Yr ¾ (selected) 

Thursday 17th January, 5.30  -  Governing Body Meeting 

Tuesday 22nd January, 1.30—3.30  -  Future Flyers (selected ) - Westgate 

Monday 28th January  -  Treasure Hunters at Chichester Cathedral (Year 5/6 selected) 

Tuesday 29th January, 9.30—2.30  -  Writing Enrichment Day at Portfield (selected children) 

Wednesday 30th January, 1.30—3.45  -  SSP Cross Country Event at Bishop Luffa Year 5/6  

Monday 4th February—Literacy ~Enrichment Day at Chichester Cathedral (selected yr 5/6) 

Tuesday 5th February, 8.45  -  Apple Class Assembly 

Tuesday 5th February, 1.15-2.45  -  Year 6 e-safety 

Tuesday 5th February, 6.00-7.00—Parents e-safety meeting at Lancastrian School 

Monday 11th February , 9.30-11.30  -  Superhero Drama Workshop—Year R, 1 & 2 

Tuesday 12th February, 8.45  -  Maple Class Assembly 

Thursday 14th February, 2.30  -  Community Café 

 

 

 

Y5/6 residential visit to France – March 4th – 7th 2019 

 

 



Current Useful Information and Reminders: 

 

Thank you to everyone who supported us with donations to the Chichester District Foodbank; we are going to continue to have 

a box in the Reception area to collect any items that you would like to donate and Mrs Jen Rogers has very kindly agreed to 

make regular deliveries of our goods. 

 

 

Every Wednesday 3.00-3.15  -  Pop in and see your child’s classroom and have a look at their work.  

Teachers will be available every Wednesday for informal chats - do pop in.  We would love to have the 

opportunity to share your child with you. 

 

 

 School Money on-line donations. 

We have been asked to set up the facility for people to make donations to the school if they would like to.  This is available on 

Schoolmoney.co.uk and will show on your account as ‘School Donation’ with the amount of £1.  There is absolutely no obligation 

to make this donation and if you wish, you can alter the figure to select the amount that you would like to pay. 

Any donations to the school are very much appreciated and we thank you for your support. 

 

 

  

Schoolmoney.co.uk on-line payments enables you to book for trips and clubs etc. and make 

payments on-line. 

Please do log in regularly and check for ‘live’ visits and events. 

 

Please log-in to your account to make sure any outstanding balances 

are settled. 

  

PTA News: 

If you would like to get involved in the PTA in any way please to contact  

westdeanpta@outlook.com or contact the school office (office@westdean.w-

sussex.sch.uk) 

 

 

mailto:office@westdean.w-sussex.sch.uk
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West Dean CE Primary School 

Club Hub 

Care Bears After School Provision – this will run every day from 3.00-4.00. 

Please make sure that you have booked for your required places through 

www.schoolmoney.co.uk.  Please make sure that you let us know, if you have booked a place 

and are collecting your child at 3.00, we are then able to release your Care Bears place to 

another child. 

 

After School Clubs Spring 1    

Spring  Term 2019 first half of spring term  x5 weeks 

      

Day Adult Lead Max Club Cost Year Group 

Monday Mrs G Moss 10 ART  £   25.00  Yr 1,2,3,4 

  Mrs K Prudence 8 STEM  £   25.00  Yr 4, 5, 6 

            

Tuesday Mrs Goacher/Mrs Johnson 20 Swim WBH  £   25.00  Yr 3,4,5,6, 

            

Wednesday Matt Horstead   x4 weeks 10 Football  £   20.00  Yr 3,4,5,6 

  
Mrs Muggeridge/Miss Box-
all 10 Cookery  £   25.00  Yr3, 4, 5, 6 

            

Thursday Miss Hall 14 Dance  £   25.00  Yr 3,4,5,6 

  Mrs Pearmaine 12 Lego  £   25.00  Yr 3,4,5,6 

            

Friday AAA Coaching  35 Sports   1,2,3,4,5,6 

            

            

Club Dates:      

W/C 7th, 14th, 21st and 28th January and 4th February 2019   

* Please Note:  The first date for Football Club is Wednesday 16th January, this will be a four week 
club. 

In addition to our after school club programme our Care Bear provision is available  

everyday, Mon-Fri, 3.00-4.00pm.   Please make sure that you book in.   

All clubs run from 3.00-4.00, with the exception of Cookery Club which finishes at 4.15 

Our swimming club will be held at Westbourne House school, 6.30-7.15pm   

For all clubs and care bears, you can make your bookings on-line at Schoolmoney.co.uk. 

Please contact the school office if you require a reminder of your log-in details.  

Places for clubs are limited and will be allocated on 'first come, first served' basis. 

http://www.schoolmoney.co.uk


Dear Parents/Carers  

The provision for booking and paying for clubs for the first half of the spring 

term is now available on our on-line payment system www.schoolmoney.co.uk. You 

will be able to book clubs for half a term at a time.  

We are pleased to continue to offer a wide range of after school clubs, including 

sports, cookery, art, dance, Lego and STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering 

and Maths) with Mrs Prudence. Mrs Johnson and Mrs Goacher will be running 

swimming at Westbourne House on Tuesday evenings between 6.30 and 7.15pm, 

this will be for selected children only in preparation for our gala events. You will 

find attached a club timetable with details of each club, which year groups are 

invited, costs and timings etc.  

Please note the dates of the clubs as they do not run every week.  

Reminder: Children should not use their school PE kit for clubs; they will be re-

quired to get changed into home clothes, to ensure PE kits are always available 

for lessons.  

Each club will run for a block of 5 weeks and will be charged uniformly at £5 per 

club, per child, per week. Due to significant funding changes it has become nec-

essary to increase the cost of the clubs, to ensure that we cover our school 

costs, and in-line with our Care Bears after school club, the cost of which re-

mains unchanged. I’m sure you will agree, they still represent good value for 

money giving the children a wide range of opportunities outside the curriculum.  

Please note: Football club will run for four weeks this term and will begin on 

Wednesday 16th January, this will be £20.  

Clubs are available to book and pay for on-line at Schoolmoney.co.uk. The dead-

line for bookings is 9.00 on Friday 4th January. You will only be able to book and 

make a payment if there is a place available, places are allocated on a ‘first 

come first served’ basis, so please do book your places quickly if there is a 

particular club you are interested in, to avoid disappointment. If you use vouch-

ers to pay for your club provision, places will need to be booked through the 

school office; please do contact us as soon as possible please.  

Care bears is our after school care provision, open to all year groups every day 

between 3.00-4.00. These sessions are £5 per child per day and are available to 

book on school money. Please ensure that you have booked a place for your child, 

we get very busy and cannot guarantee places if children are not booked in. If 

you have booked a place and do not attend you will still be charged unless you 

have let us know that it is no longer required.  

Booking for all clubs and care bears will go live on Schoolmoney.co.uk on 

Friday 14th December 2018.  

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any queries regarding our club 

provision.  

Please note the dates and times when clubs start and finish and ensure that 

children are collected from our Reception area on time. If you select a club 

to attend please try to ensure that you commit to attending all five of the 

sessions within that block.  

Yours sincerely  

Mrs G Moss  

West Dean CE Primary School 

Club Hub 


